Town of Kitzmiller PO Box 339 Kitzmiller, MD 21538

> Boxholder Kitzmiller, MD 21538

Town Meeting:

The next Town Meeting will be on Monday, May 23rd at 7PM at the Community Building. While we know it is not handicap accessible, we are willing to help accommodate anyone in need.

To the Kitzmiller After-School Program:

We would just like to give a special thanks to the Kitzmiller After School program for blessing the seniors at hot meals. We all enjoyed the treat bags and handmade cards that you made us for Easter. Thank You So Much!

Spring Bulk Pick Up

You've been asking, and we finally have an answer! Spring Bulk Pick Up will be on Monday, May 23rd & Tuesday, May 24th.

Acceptable Items: white goods, furniture, demolition debris up to 100 pounds per household, and other household cleanup items not normally accepted in your curbside collection.

*Tires will be taken on Tuesday May 25^{th} at the end of the day. *

<u>Prohibited Items:</u> Include commercial waste, liquid waste including containers of paint, batteries, propane tanks, large automobile parts, yard waste, brush, stumps, refrigerators, freezers, air conditioners, dehumidifiers, freezers, or any other appliance with refrigerant.

kitzmd@shentel.net



Town Office Hours: Mon. 9A-5P Tues. 10A-7P Thurs. 9A-5P 301.453.3449



Town of Kitzmiller

May 2022 Newsletter

Est. 1906

HOMECOMING

We're currently looking for anyone wanting to participate in the Kitzmiller Homecoming Volleyball Tournament. The price of admission is \$10 a person. Please contact Beccie at 301.501.2434 or Jay Savage at 301.616.7764. We will also be hosting a Cornhole Tournament, admission price is \$10 a team. If you are interested in participating, please contact Beccie at 301.501.2434 or Doug Hinebaugh at 240.321.2168. HIGHWAY ASSEMBLY OF GOD CHURCH

- Sunday Morning Church Services begin @10AM with Bible Study on Wednesdays @6PM.
- Vacation Bible School Planning is underway. Join us from June 20^{th} to 24^{th} from 6P to 8PM.

BLAINE FULL GOSPEL CHURCH

- Sunday School is on Sunday from 10A-11A With Church Service from 11A to Noon. Bible Study is on Wednesday from 6:30P to 7:30P.

KITZMILLER ASSEMBLY OF GOD

- Sunday Morning Church Services begin @ 11AM and Wednesday Evenings @ 7PM.
- Pastor Lee has been posting the Sunday Evening Church Services on Facebook & YouTube between 5P & 7P
- Join us on Wednesday, May 4th at 7PM as we worship and pray together for **National Day of Prayer**. On May 1st, we will be having Soup, salad, & dessert fellowship after Sunday School.

KITZMILLER HEAD START

Our year is winding down with our last day scheduled for May 10th! Then we are off to enjoy the summer! If you or anyone you know is interested in our Head Start Program for ages 3-5 years, please contact Judy Fike at 301.334.7494 Ext #6212. We hope everyone has an enjoyable summer!

KITZMILLER UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

Sunday Church Service is from 9AM to 10AM. Anyone is welcome to attend! We will be having a **FOOD DROP** this month! The time and date are still to be determined! Pay attention to Facebook and for flyers to be placed around town.

Kitz Ruth Enlow Library

- Our **Cover2Cover Adult Book Club** is reading "The Secret Keeper" by Kate Morton. We will be having an open discussion on our selection on Monday, May 9th from 6P to 7P. Newcomers are always welcome!
- A **FREE** Mother's Day craft is available for kids interested in making mom something special for her very special day!
- **Story Time** is every Tuesday at 10:30A for children ages 3-5.
- **Lego Club** will meet on Wednesday, May $11^{\rm th}$ from $4:30{\rm PM}$ to $5:30{\rm PM}$
- **STEAM Kids** will meet on Wednesday, May 25th from 4:30PM to 5:30PM.
- We still have **FREE** Covid-19 Test kits & kN95 masks available. Please call 301.334.8091 for pick-up.
- Kitzmiller Library will be open for **Homecoming!** We will be making crafts and plan to have fun activities for the youth from 10AM to 2PM. Stop in to enjoy the DVD

presentation of Kitzmiller High School Alumni & Kitzmiller High School Yearbooks! We will also be having a special visitor from 12P to 1P. Here's a hint for the Little Ones... He wears a bow tie.



- The Kitzmiller Library would like to extend our deepest condolences to the family of Carma White. Carma was one of our "Kitzmiller Crafters," instructor for our basic knitting classes, and was actively involved in our Cover2Cover book club. Carma was always willing to share her crafting skills & ideas or projects for the library & our community. She shared her perspective and points of view on books selected for our book club discussions, and she clearly made it known where she stood on the matter. Thank you, Carma, for all your contributions to our great community. We will deeply miss you in all our events at the library and in our community.









KITZMILLER EMPOWERMENT GROUP

- We will be hosting our annual Fishing Rodeo on Friday, May 20th. We will be meeting at the Kitzmiller Park Pavilion at 5:00P. Ages are from 3 to 15. Hot Dogs, Chips, fruit & drinks will be provided. Be sure to bring our own fishing pole and bait!
- We would like to give a big THANK YOU to the following people for helping with the Easter Breakfast and the Easter Egg Hunt: Shawna McCrobie, Nancy Brady, Rita Lambka, Betty Anderson, Shellie Evans, Olivia Summerfield, Mike Brady, Helen Crouse, Theresa Harvey, Tucker Savage, Jackson Savage, Venessa Stacy from the Health Department & Rebecca Glotfelty. Without each of you this event would not have been as successful as it was!

COAL BUCKET RESTAURANT

- We will be having a Mother's Day Dinner on Sunday, May 8th, starting at noon and the kitchen will be closing at 2:30P. The cost of the meal will be our usual \$10.00. We want to wish all mothers a happy and healthy day.
- "Name the Mannequin" is still ongoing. You can stop in and drop the name you choose for the mannequin in the owl or post it on Facebook. We will be choosing a name at the end of the day on Mother's Day. There is a \$25 gift certificate to the winner.
- June 6^{th} , we will be having a Spaghetti fundraiser for Hospice. The cost will be \$10 for the meal which will include Spaghetti, bread, drink, & dessert. We will also have gift baskets to raffle off. Stop in prior to the dinner to buy tickets for the baskets. A donation of 25% of the cost of the crafts sold on that day will also be donated to Hospice. I am almost certain most everyone reading this knows of a family that had been blessed by the presence of Hospice at such a heart-breaking time. Please join in on the help to support them.
- -We are planning a Father's Day Dinner on June 19th. Happy Father's Day to all.
- The upstairs will be open for your shopping pleasure on June 1st. The downstairs is also decorated with gift items. Stop in for lunch and have a look around.
- Follow us on Facebook for weekend specials or call us at 301.453.3377. We would like to wish everyone a happy and warm spring.

What's In Your Cabinet?

STORE MONITOR SECURE

Prevent Underage Drinking & Prescription Drug Misuse





KITZMILLER VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

- We would like to congratulate Kirsten Nesselrodt, Sue Welch, & Jeremy Welch on passing their National Registry exam for Emergency Medical Responder (EMR).
- Our Month of Money Calendars are available and are selling for \$20 each. Please see a member or call Sharon Paugh at 301.616.3007.
- Our next chicken dinner will be held on May 15th. Dinner will include: ½ Chicken, baked beans, macaroni salad & a roll. The cost will be \$10 each and will be available for **Drive-Thru ONLY!**
- -We are continuing to accept applications for those interested in participating in the Kitzmiller Homecoming Parade. Please contact Sharon Paugh at 301.616.3007.

KITZMILLER LIONS CLUB

Our meetings are held on the 1st & the 3rd Monday of every month at the Coal Bucket Restaurant beginning @ 7PM. We still have medical equipment available for people in need. Such items include hospital beds, wheelchairs, walkers, potty chairs & more. If you or anyone you know is low income & needs help paying for an updated pair of glasses, we would be more than willing to help. For more info on medical equipment or help with new glasses, please contact Robbie Reckart at 301.453.3418. Thank you everyone for your continued support throughout the years.

Mowing Season is upon us, and we would like to remind everyone of a few things.

- 1. Please do NOT blow your grass trimmings into the road. It is like black ice for those that ride motorcycles.
- 2. Please do NOT dump your yard debris in the ditch.

KITZMILLER/ELK GARDEN YOUTH LEAGUE

Our Baseball season is in session and began on April 21st! We are looking forward to a fun filled season. Our games are every Thursday until June 16th. Come out and watch the kids play and get some grub at the concession stand. We hope to see you there!

In Loving Memory:

Over the course of the last few months, the town has lost several iconic people. This issue of the Kitzmiller Newsletter is dedicated to those we are all mourning the loss of.



Charles Godfrey Paugh, 82.
Born: Nov 8th, 1939.
Passed away on: Jan. 30th, 2022.



Carma Ruth (Bray) White, 86. Born: Aug. 17th, 1935. Passed away on: Mar. 25th,

2022.

Death is nothing at all. It does not count.

I have only slipped away into
the next room.
Nothing has
happened. Everything
remains exactly as it was.
I am I, and you are you, and
the old life that we lived so
fondly together is untouched,
unchanged.

Whatever we were to each other, that we are still.
Call me by the old familiar name. Speak of me in the easy way which you always used.

Put no difference into your tone. Wear no forced air of solemnity or sorrow.

Laugh as we always laughed at the little jokes that we enjoyed together.

Play, smile, think of me, pray for me.

Let my name be ever the household word that it always was.

Let it be spoken without an effort, without the ghost of a shadow upon it.

Life means all that it ever

meant. It is the same as it ever was. There is absolute and unbroken continuity.
What is this death but a

negligible accident?
Why should I be out of mind because I am out of sight?
I am but waiting for you, for an interval, somewhere very near, just round the corner.
All is well. Nothing is hurt; nothing is lost.

One brief moment and all will be as it was before.
How we shall laugh at the trouble of parting when we meet again!

Henry Scott Holland



Gloria Victoria Barnhouse, 89. Born: May 29th, 1932. Passed away on: Feb. 25th, 2022.



Wilma Jean Howdyshell, 73. Born: June 19th, 1948. Passed away on: April 12th,

2022